
 

BRIEFING NOTE FOR 15 MARCH 2012 TROWBRIDGE AREA BOARD MEETING  

TROWBRIDGE PARK UPDATE 

In response to a number of issues that have been received re Trowbridge Park a 

task group has been established to look into these matters including the following 

areas: 

• The Pond 

• Litter/Streetscene 

• Anti social behaviour 

• CCTV 

• Lighting 

• Youth Parliament initiatives 

The group membership comprises Wiltshire Councillors & relevant officers, 

Trowbridge Town Councillors and relevant officers, Police, Youth development 

Service and Extended Services and is chaired by Councillor Jeff Osborn, Chairman 

of Trowbridge Area Board. 

The first meeting of this group was held on 16 January 2012 which included a site 

visit to the Park to look at some of the identified areas.  Actions that came out of the 

meeting included: 

• Monitoring improvements to the pond water level 

• Deeper cleans of the Park to be initiated 

• Investigate funding for increased lighting especially on the wooden bridge 

• Reduce vegetation to make areas less dark/intimidating 

The next meeting of the group will have taken place on 5 March to include reviewing 

the actions from the previous meeting. 

 

Rachel Efemey -Trowbridge Community Area Manager, Wiltshire Council 

 

 

 

 

 

 


